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HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 
 

YOUR STAFF 
 
 

Pastor Gene 
 

      Bev       Eldridge    Belinda 
 

Lorene 
 

Tim Enoch        &       Jimmy Evans 
 

 
Expresses their thanks and  

appreciation for their 
 Christmas gifts! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
     

 

 

CENTER OF THE BIBLE   

 

This is pretty strange or odd how it 
worked out this way. Interesting read-
ing for anyone! 
 
What is the shortest chapter in the Bi-
ble?    Psalm 117 
 
What is the longest chapter in the Bi-
ble:  Psalm 119 
 
Which chapter is in the center of the 
Bible?  Psalm 118 
 
Fact:  There are 594 chapters before 
Psalm 118. 
 
Fact:  There are 594 chapters after 
Psalms 118. 
 
What is the center verse in the Bible? 
Psalms: 118:8 
 
Does this verse say something signifi-
cant about God’s perfect will for our 
lives? 
 
The next time someone says they would 
like to find God’s perfect will for their 
lives and that they want to be in the 
center of His will, just send them to the 
center of His Word! 
 
Psalm 118:8 (NKJV) 
“It is better to trust in the LORD than to 
put confidence in man.” 
 
Now isn’t that odd how this worked 
out (or was God in the center of it)? 

                                         —copied 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Laurene Howington, 1340 Coppergate Trail, 
Burlington, NC 27215.  Phone 336-584-4625 
E-Mail;  gloriaHow@aol.com 
Rick Burnham, 314 Nicholas Trail, Gibsonville, 
NC 27249; 336-686-3122. 

 

NEVER GROW OLD (NGO) 

Tuesday, January 21, 11:30 am 
K & W Cafeteria 

Please Join us! 

 

OFFERING INFORMATION 

Don’t forget to discard your old offering enve-
lopes and use the new ones assigned to you be-
ginning in January 2020.  All numbers have 
changed.  You may give your old unused ones to 
Debra Jaggers. Contact Debra Jaggers or Lorene 
Childrey if you do not see a box assigned to you 
and you would like a box.   
Please note:  If you are a regular giver to Holly 
Hill Baptist Church, even though not a member, 
there should be a box for you. This greatly assists 
in our bookkeeping.  
 
ALSO NOTE:  According to law all Tithes and 
Offering given after December 31, 2019, unless 
postmarked by December 31, 2019, must be 
credited to your 2020 gifts even if the check is 
dated in December 2019.   

 

Lottie Moon  

Christmas Offering Update 

Our Goal $4,000.00 

Given:  $4,848.55 

Thank you for your part in exceeding 

our goal. 

 

CHURCH WEATHER  

CLOSING POLICY 

This winter we will continue to use Channel 2 
(WFMY), cable Channel 9, to announce our clos-
ing plans. Forecasts will be reviewed and local 
conditions surveyed when practical, and a deci-
sion made by the Pastor, with advice from the 
Chairman of the Deacons and the Properties 
Chairman. Please, be alert to that channel Satur-
day night and Sunday morning. Wednesday night 
closings will be handled by calls from the dea-
cons. The parking lot and walks will be scraped, 
or salt applied when appropriate, but each person 
should review their own situation before ventur-
ing out, and use extra precaution. WHEN IN 
DOUBT, DON’T COME OUT!!! 

 

JANUARY EVENTS 

Jan. 1    Closed for the New Year 

              No Evening Activities 

Jan. 6    Deacon’s Meet, 6:30 pm 

Jan. 13  Blood Drive, 2-7 pm 

Jan. 21  NGO, K & W Cafeteria, 11:30 

 

 OPERATION  
CHRISTMAS 

CHILD 
 

 
What a blessing... 

to see over 40 people come to pack 
215 shoe boxes for children around 
the world. 

 
What a blessing... 

it was to see all the items donated to 
fill the shoe boxes and enough money 
to process them all. 
 

What a blessing... 
to find out that our boxes are on the 
way to South Africa, Dominican Re-
public, and hard to reach areas of the 
world. 
 

A New Year, A New Beginning 
It is time to set a new goal for the 
coming 2020. This goal is unreacha-
ble if we try to attain it ourselves. 
But we will trust God that in the 
New Year we can pack at least 300 
shoe boxes and more. 
 
Below is a list of items we will be 
collecting in January and February. 
 

Soap, washcloths 
 Toothbrushes (no toothpaste) 

combs, brushes 
deodorant 

 girls hair bows  
pony tail bands 

 

There is one unusual request if any 

of you have old T-shirts, knit shirts 

that you no longer want or can use. 

They can have a stain or hole in 

them, that’s okay. These items 

when cut up make wonderful jump 

ropes.  

 

 



JANUARY  

BIRTHDAYS 

3. LuAnn Thomas 
13. Betty Fortune 
14. Rev. Jerry Johnson 
17. Maria Cruz 
23. Jeff Hagood 
 
 
 

     JANUARY 

  ANNIVERSARIES 
5. Ken & Jean Stout (63rd) 
 
 
 
(Please let us know, call 336-584-8040 if you 
were left off the January Birthday or Anniversary 
list.) 
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 1 
 

Happy New 
Year!  

 
No Church Ac-

tivities 

2 3 4 
 
  

5 
 
 
 
 

6 
 
Deacon’s 
meet 6:30  pm 

7 
 
 

8 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 
 

9 

 

 
 

 

10 
 

 
 

11 
 
 

12 
 
 

13 
 

Blood Drive  
 2-7 pm 

14 
 
 

15 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 

16 
 
 

17 
  

 
 

18 
 
 

19 
 
 

20 

 
 

21 
 

NGO  
 K & W Cafe-
teria 11:30 am 

 
 

22 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 

23 
 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
9 AM Dead-
line for Feb-
ruary News-
letter 
 

28 
 
 
 

29 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 

30 31 
 

 

Meals-on-Wheels 
Monday, Jan. 6:    Ken Stout 
Tuesday, Jan. 7 : Eldridge & Vicki Matkins 
Wednesday, Jan. 8:  Randy & Vickie Godwin 
Thursday, Jan. 9:  Allen & Connie Swisher 

 

SERVICE TIMES 

Sundays:  Sunday School: 9:15 am    
                 Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Wednesdays:  Choir Practice:  6:00 pm 
                 Prayer/Bible Study:  6:45 pm 
 

Secretary’s Hours:  
                      Mon & Wed. 8:30—2 pm 
                      Thurs.  8:30-12 noon 

Check out our website at: 
www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

 
                 

E-MAILS 

Dr. Gene Hunsinger: eeh1@bellsouth.net 
Eldridge Matkins: hematkins@yahoo.com 
Office Email:  lorene@childrey.com or  
              hollyhillbaptistchurch@gmail.com 
 
 

Deacon:  Tom White 

Meals on Wheels Delivers 


